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Principal’s Report 
End of Term 

How busy was that! From a term that started with NAIDOC Week and a Year 5/6 Camp, it’s hard to believe that we fit everything into 10 

weeks. As our senior students selected subjects and courses for 2025, plenty of excursions/camps and our school athletes got to show off 

their abiliƟes. There has been plenty for our students to be a part of, highlighƟng the ample opportuniƟes provided by the school. Our 

staff even managed to get away for some insighƞul and enjoyable professional development. For our regular newsleƩer readers, I’m sure 

you’ll be aware that the producƟon of The Lion King Jr was certainly a highlight of mine.  

While all of this might seem like the everyday workings of a school, I did want to highlight the contribuƟons of staff, parents and in parƟc-

ular students for making these events possible.  

Our range of student led events has grown significantly over the last few years, and it is so pleasing to be able to have so many events 

designed and run by our wonderful students.   

Athle cs Sports 

Some great results as we dominated the Secondary Mallee Division sports, with many students heading off to Bendigo for the region ath-

leƟcs next term. We will also see a few of our younger students parƟcipaƟng in the Primary version, with a lot of their success due to the 

extra training sessions taking place during lunchƟmes. 

Camps & Excursions 

Camps start early next term with our Year 9 Rubicon Camp scheduled to take place in Week 2. We are in the fortunate posiƟon of being 

able to run our camps with no cost to parents, and hope to conƟnue this into the future. With a few other camps to see out the year, we 

are really excited to provide a camp (or excursion for the F-2) to every year level across the school in 2024.  

VCE Students 

As our Year 12 students move closer to the end of their schooling journey at Ouyen P-12, I wanted to wish them luck on their last term 

break as they head into revision lectures, pracƟce exams and their final assessments.  

We are also starƟng to see some of our VCE VocaƟonal Major students finish their course for 2024, and look forward to hearing from 

them as they start either working or parƟcipaƟng in other study.  

Picnic at the Patch 

Last week we were treated to a great day (with great weather) for our Picnic at the Patch, organised by Year 9 student Gareth Morrish 

and supported by his Year 9 Community Class. It was great to see community members of all ages enjoy our area, and there is plenty of 

excitement around what it will look like over the spring! 

Have a great break and see you all in Term 4, 

Fel Cua 













Dr Jane Russell will be available for appointments 

on Wednesday October 30th 

Secondary students only 

Appointments are to be made through the school 

office 








